www.number10.gov.uk

17 June 2010

Dear Mr Singh

Thank you for your email of 21 May asking for information about a document published on the Conservative Party website.

The Freedom of Information Act applies to information held for official purposes.

This is not therefore a matter for the Cabinet Office and you may therefore wish to contact the Conservative Party. Political parties are not, however, public bodies for the purposes of the Freedom of Information Act and therefore do not have to apply its provisions to any requests for information that they may receive.

Yours sincerely

USHOMON V

NICHOLAS HOWARD

Mr M Singh



If you are unhappy with the level of service you have received from this office in relation to any aspect of your request, you may ask for an internal review.

You should contact:

Sue Gray Director Cabinet Office 70 Whitehall London SW1A 2AS

Email: foiteam@cabinet-office.x.gsi.gov.uk

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF